
 

ST PAUL’S LUTHERAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER         Term 1 Week 9              26 March 2019 

Diary Dates 
2019 
Tuesday 26 March 
Music Show Case 
Year 5 Retirement Village Visit 

Thursday 28 March 
Year 3 Dr Joe Science Incursion 

Thursday 4 April - FREE DRESS DAY 
Students finish Term 2 
Student-Parent-Teacher Conversations 
4.00pm to 8.00pm 

Friday 5 April - PUPIL FREE DAY 
Student-Parent-Teacher Conversations  
8.00am to 12.00pm 
Kindergarten Grandparents Day 

Palm Sunday 14 April 

Focusing on the glory 

Some Greeks were among those who had gone to Jerusalem to 
worship during the festival. They went to Philip (he was from 
Bethsaida in Galilee) and said, ‘Sir, we want to see Jesus’. 

Philip went and told Andrew, and the two of them went and 
told Jesus. Jesus answered them, ‘The hour has now come for 
the Son of Man to receive great glory. I am telling you the truth: 
a grain of wheat remains no more than a single grain unless it is 
dropped into the ground and dies. If it does die, then it 
produces many grains.’ (verses 20-24) 

A flower seed is planted and, some time later, a new bloom, bearing many seeds, stands proud and 
gorgeous. The seed has had to give up its own life in order to produce new life. 

Jesus had to give up his life in order to experience resurrection glory and ensure life for his followers. There 
had to be a Good Friday, a day of death, before there could be an Easter Sunday, a day of life. 

The process of dying is something we’d rather not have to go through, but we do have to die one day. Our 
dying, though, because of Jesus, has now become merely an entry into resurrection glory. From our death 
will come new life, life that is as real and tangible as the petals of that new bloom in your garden – only 
more beautiful. 

Let’s keep our eyes fixed not on the grave but on the glory beyond it. 

Jesus, thankyou that my death will give rise to a superb life with you. Amen. 

Year 6 Longreach Safari Adventures 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Well done to all the students on their participation at last Friday’s Inter-house Cross Country Carnival. Even though the weather 
was very hot and made for trying running conditions, the students stuck to their task and finished their respective races so well. 
Congratulations to those students who were place getters in their respective year levels or age groups. A Senior School Team will 
now be chosen to represent St Paul’s at the district trials early next term. Thank you to all the parents and other supporters who 
attended to support all of our students on the day. Thank you to the Grace College students and staff members who came across 
to help out on the day. A final thank you and shout-out has to go to the St Paul’s staff, very ably led by Miss Jess, Gall, for hosting a 
great carnival. Our focus over the coming weeks and into Term 2 will be on athletics. 

Last Sunday our Year 5 students presented a very rich and inspiring School Sunday which focused on Dreaming, Believing and Achieving. Thank you for 
the very interactive way in which this message was shared with us. I am led to believe that the students choreographed all the dances on their own – 
don’t you just love the creativity and the willingness to take a risk which was displayed by this year level. Thank you to the many families and friends who 
attended to support the students on Monday. Thank you to the Year 5 team of Mr. Nicholls, Mrs. Cottrell, Mrs. Kerr and Mrs. Klinge for your role in 
scaffolding and supporting this wonderful experience for and with the students in your care. 

Last week Tuesday the P&F Group held their Annual General Meeting. Thank you to the many parents who attended this event. The P&F Group is a vital 
communication and relationship building link between the school and the wider parent body. I am pleased to announce the newly elected P&F Executive 
for 2019: 

President: Lyndel Miles, Vice President: Sammie Hammond, Secretary: Elizabeth Wilson, Treasurer: Ian Bloxham, General Members elected to the 
Executive: Alisha Robinson and Leanne Stephan.  

Thank you to this group of parent volunteers for your commitment to our school community in 2019. 

Tonight we will be celebrating with a large number of our students as they share with us their incredible talents and passion for music and song at our 
first Music Showcase for the year – see you there! 

Please remember that the electronic booking system is now open for our Student/Parent/Teacher Conversations next week Thursday [4pm – 8pm] and 
Friday [8am – 12pm]. Please let the office know if you are having any difficulties logging on and making a booking time[s] for your family.  

Have a safe week as we enjoy our ongoing Indian Summer. 

Yours in Christ. 

Anton Prinsloo 
Principal 

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Services Sunday 
8am & 9.30am 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith please contact Pastor Mike  
0421 131 965. 

55 Smiths Road, Caboolture, Qld 4510   07 5495 5899   WWW.STPAULSLPS.QLD.EDU.AU   postmaster@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au  

Quote of the Week: For God so loved the world, that he gave His only begotten Son, that who so ever believeth in Him, should 
not perish but have everlasting life. [John 3:16] 
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FROM THE DEPUTY 
 

Stations of the Cross – Monday 1 April 
As we enter the Christian Season of Easter, we look forward to sharing the Easter story with the students on Monday 1 April with 

The Stations of the Cross activity. This will be instead of chapels. Parents are welcome to join us for this activity. It involves each 

class visiting the stations to experience the Easter story. As this means a staggered start for the classes, please check times with 

class teachers. Please ensure you sign in at the office if you would like to take part in this. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pupil Free Day – Friday 5th April 
Please remember that Friday 5th April is a Pupil Free day for Student/Parent/Teacher Conversations.  
 

Lois Kube 
Deputy Principal 

2019 SCHOOL  THEME:  Believe in Yourself Always Don’t be afraid; just believe. Mark 5:36 

 

INSIDE STORY:  Phys. Ed. 
On the Physical Education front, earlier this Term our Senior students had the 
opportunity to show off their dance skills in a Dance Fever session. Followed up by an 
introduction to the game of Volleyball and increased endurance and fitness drills in 
preparation for the Cross Country season.  

Junior students were involved also in endurance activities throughout this term and 
enjoyed their time learning the basics of Tennis. Great participation and energy has 
been seen from all students.  

Thus far, St Paul’s students have had a busy Term 1 full of a variety of sporting 
opportunities. Swimming lessons, District Swimming, Inter House Swimming, AFL & 
Soccer Gala Days 1 & 2, Inter Lutheran Swimming & 
Inter House Cross Country. New achievements, new 
experiences, new friendships 
& new skills continued to be 
explored!! 

Time Palm 
Sunday in 
Year 6A 
with Mr 
Bellert 

Washing 
Feet in 
Year 5B 

with Mrs 
Cottrell 

The Last 
Supper in 
Year 4B 

with Mrs 
Farrell 

Peter 
Denies 
Jesus in 
Year 3A 

with Mrs 
Henderson 

Jesus 
Suffers and 
Dies in Year 

2B with 
Miss Cross 

Jesus is 
laid to rest 
in Year 1B 
with Mrs 

Byers 

The 
Resurrection in 
Prep with Mrs 
Crispe and Mr 

Prinsloo 

8.45 – 9.00 6             

9.00 – 9.15 5 6           

9.15 – 9.30 4 5 6         

9.30 – 9.45 3 4 5 6       

9.45 – 10.00 2 3 4 5 6     

10.00 – 10.15 1 2 3 4 5 6   

10.15 – 10.30 P 1 2 3 4 5 6 

10.30 – 10.45   P 1 2 3 4 5 

                

11.30 – 11.45     P 1 2 3 4 

11.45 – 12.00       P 1 2 3 

12.00 – 12.15         P 1 2 

12.15 – 12.30           P 1 

12.30 – 12.45             P 

                



 

CELEBRATING STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 

            Congratulations to the following students who were celebrated at our recent assemblies: 
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Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our 
inclusive community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

FROM THE HEAD OF TEACHING  AND LEARNING 
 

LYQ - Faith Leaders Advance Breakfast 
Last Thursday the School, Faith and Service Captains attended the LYQ’s Faith Leaders 
Advance Breakfast at Kawana Waters Hotel. Here is what the captains reported about 
it; 

On Thursday I was privileged to attend a Leadership Breakfast with my fellow school 
leaders. It was an early start to the day at 6:00am at school, then travelling with Mrs 
Kube and Chappy Teneille to Kawana Waters. The leadership breakfast was run by LYQ. 
It talked about vulnerability and trying to fit in or just be yourself and having  
courage speak up to others.  There was a motivational speaker that talked about her  

life and when you have to try and fit in  
and it was inspiring. There were videos 
about having courage and achieving something. We were also 
lucky to have a yummy breakfast and lots of hot chocolate. I 
appreciated this experience. 
Maddox Petty 

The guest speaker was talking about being brave and that 20 
seconds inbounds bravely is good not bad. To fit in is to not 
be yourself and to do whatever is takes to be up there.  To 
belong is to feel like you fit being yourself and not needing to 
hide yourself.  The hot chocolates were good too.  
Tobey Williams 

Today we attended the LYQ leadership breakfast. There was a lady talking about her life and what it was 
like moving from Brisbane to Melbourne. We had to do a who am I and we had to choose a picture and write our qualities that we think we have and 
write them in the shape. 
Deegan Rose 

NAPLAN 2019 Year 3 and Year 5 
Parents and Caregivers will have received a letter outlining the NAPLAN process and dates.  Next week I will publish the timetable for the NAPLAN 
testing to take place in May. 
This Wednesday, 27 March, we will be running a practice test for NAPLAN in Years 3 and 5.  This will enable us to observe how our internet will manage 
with the new online testing and any issues that may occur. 
If you have any queries regarding NAPLAN, please come and see me as soon as possible. 
 
Lost Property 
Please check the Lost Property Box for any items that may have been misplaced. It is important that ALL belongings are clearly named. This means that if 
any item does go missing it can be returned to the right owner. Any items left in the Lost Property Box at the end of term will be disposed of.  
 
iPads, Home Folders and School Bags 
Parents are asked to remind students of our school’s procedure for taking iPads to and from school. All students are expected to place their iPad inside 
of their home folder and then put their home folder into their school bag.  iPads can only be removed from the bag once at the classroom when arriving 
at school or when parents allow when travelling home from school. Prep students’ home folders are to be put into school bags too even though they do 
not have iPads. This will establish a safe routine for the years that follow. 
 
Hayley Baker 
Head of Teaching and  Learning 

CLASS STUDENT NAME REASON FOR CERTIFICATE 

PA Wyatt S 
Being able to listen with my whole body.  

PB Emma M 

1A Evie A Being a kind and caring friend who is always willing to help out. 

Kate F Working independently and being a good role model for others. 1B  

Chace N Being a kind and caring friend who is always willing to help out. 

2A Evie Z 
Treating others as you would like them to treat you.  

2B Ivy A 
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UNIFORM SHOP 

Wednesdays 

8.00am-9.00am  

& 2.30-3.30pm 

Fridays 

8.00am-9.00am 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools 

and delivered to students 

on uniform shop days. 

 

 

 

GSP Netball – Round 2 Scorcher 

Following a week off from netball on Saturday 16th,due to our crazy Qld weather, we 
were greeted with a scorcher on the following Saturday for Round 2. 

The day started off with our new and continuing Whistleblowers, whistles in hands and 
ready to learn the skills for becoming a netball umpire. Thank you to our members for 
putting their hands up to take on this important role which keeps the wheels turning for our 
club and the Caboolture Netball Association (CNA).  We look forward to supporting you 
through your education of all things netball! 

We then headed into an incredibly hot day of netball in which saw some great results for our 
teams, with our Division 1 Vortex team scoring their first win in what is going to be a very tough 
season. Thank you to those who sported their orange outfits in support of CNA’s day of anti-bullying 
recognition. 

Finally, GSP Netball Club would like to thank Jo Costall and Costall Drainage Pty Ltd  for organising and 
sponsoring our new GSP teardrop and rectangle banner that we will now use at our events such as March 
Forward, Netball carnivals, duty day etc. We are looking very professional!! 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30pm 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Senior Assembly 

Thursday 8.35am 

Junior Assembly 

Friday 1.30pm 

CHAPEL TIMES 

Senior Chapel 

Wednesday 8.35am 

Junior Chapel 

Wednesday 9.05am 

 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 


